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We in the Youth Leadership Training-Regional Task Force Asia Pacific, in partnership with the FFWPU 

Morong Youth Chapter, successfully conducted a Witnessing activity at the University of Rizal System in 

Morong, Rizal, Philippines, on September 24, 2024. This event was in alignment with and fully supported 

by the desires of our beloved True Parents and beloved True Mother to engage in witnessing. 

 

On the first day of our recreation, we held an awarding ceremony to recognize those who worked hard 

during our 40-day fundraising activity. This effort was aimed at supporting the opening of Cheon Won 

Gung next year. We recently completed a 21-day Hyojeong Rang workshop in both Korea and Thailand, 

along with a 40-day fundraising mission. 

 

Our speaker delivered a special lecture and congratulatory message, emphasizing the importance of being 

strong and courageous, even though we are a small team within the Youth Leadership Training-Regional 

Task Force. We are reminded that our beloved True Parents and True Mother are always with us, no 

matter what happens. We also held a "Bonfire" to share our experiences from the 40 days and to set new 

goals for our next mission. 

 



 

 

 
 

On the final day of our recreation, we enjoyed activities such as swimming, self-reflection, and meditation 

amidst the beauty of nature. We all relished the experience and set new determinations for our upcoming 

mission, focusing on our Heavenly Parents and the victorious True Parents. We are committed to doing 

our best to make our Heavenly Parents and True Parents happy and proud through our dedication and 

utmost sincerity in our mission. 

 

Thank you so much, beloved True Parents. We miss you and love you dearly. 

 

 

 

 

 


